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TO: Plymouth District Library Board DATE: July 9, 2024 
RE: MERS Delegate, Approval FROM: Shauna Anderson, 

Director 
 

Though the library closed its MERS pension program to new hires in 2021, we still 
participate in the MERS retirement program through the existing account that we 
contribute to for those who were previously enrolled in the program.  As such, we 
are invited to participate in the annual MERS Conference and are requested to send 
two delegates as representatives of the library. 

One delegate in an Employee Delegate, who is elected by enrolled staff through a 
secret ballot.  This year, Adult Librarian, Alice McCardell, was elected to serve as the 
library’s Employee Delegate.  

The other delegate is an Officer Delegate, who is a management level staff member 
selected by the Library Board each year.  I am able to participate in the voting 
requirements of the position, although I will be unable to attend the full 
conference, due to its proximity to the Michigan Library Association Conference 
(where I will be speaking on Strategic Planning).  No other management level staff 
were available to participate. 

This year’s conference will be held in Grand Rapids, MI on October 10-11.  Costs for 
this conference are included in the Conferences & Training budget annually. 

 

RESOLVED BY TRUSTEE ____________, SECONDED BY TRUSTEE _____________, TO 
APPROVE ALICE MCCARDELL AS THE LIBRARY’S EMPLOYEE DELEGATE AND SHAUNA 
ANDERSON AS THE LIBRARY’S OFFICER DELEGATE TO THE 2023 ANNUAL MERS 
CONFERENCE. 

AYES___________      NAYS__________ 
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TO: Plymouth District Library Board DATE: July 9, 2024 
RE: Facilities Assessment Quote, 

Discussion 
FROM: Shauna Anderson, 

Director 
 

In an effort to prepare for interior facility updates that we plan to take on in the 
coming years, I have been meeting with local designers, architects, and 
construction management firms with a history of working closely with PDL.  I asked 
a number of vendors to supply initial quotes for a potential facility assessment to 
support thoughtful planning around these potentially disruptive projects.  I am 
attaching three of the quotes obtained through this process. 

After considering the proposals, I would like to take a different approach in 
selecting a potential firm for the library’s interior renovations.  I would like to 
reconvene the Facility Committee and include relevant staff members who would 
be closely involved in the renovations projects to interview potential firms and 
make a recommendation to the larger board with a process for moving forward on 
this intensive undertaking. 

In many ways, our staff are keenly aware of the needs of our patrons and the issues 
that we have with our current layout.  We already have a sound list of needs that 
we want to address with this process that maintain the overall footprint of the 
library with a more forward-thinking approach to collections, displays, interactive 
learning environments, and community meeting spaces. 

I will present our initial needs and ideas at this meeting and convene the Facilities 
Committee members later in the month to meet with potential firms. 

 


